
 

 

2017-18 Announced Allocation 

With Teemburra Dam at 100% of full capacity, Announced Allocation for the 2017-18 Wa-
ter Year for both High Priority A (urban and industrial) supply and High Priority B 
(irrigation) supply have been set at 100% from July 01, 2018.  This is the ninth consecutive 
year with full allocation being available for irrigation. 

With Announced Allocation at 100%, PVWater customers are reminded that Stream Flow 
Periods will not be announced for the 2017-18 Water Year. 

2017-18 Budget and Water Charges 

Pioneer Valley Water has adopted the Budget and set Water Charges for the 2017-18 Wa-
ter Year (refer the Water Charges table below). 

Water Charges changes this year are significantly smaller than those experienced last 
year, with the Access Charge reduced by an average of $0.40/Ml across all areas as the 
Board returns last year’s small profit back to the budget bottom line.  Usage Charge in-
creases range from $0.05/Ml (Riparian) to $3.15/Ml (Septimus).  Major impacts are once 
again the increases in external components, being the Bulk Water Charge ($0.42 per meg-
alitre) and Electricity ($1.78/Ml-Palmyra; $2.35/Ml-Silver McGregor; $2.96/Ml-Septimus).  

The table below shows the 2017/18 charges for all areas.  

PVWater continues to lobby government regarding increasing input costs, both directly 
and via peak bodies such as the Queensland Farmer’s Federation (QFF) and the National 
Irrigator’s Council (NIC).  PVWater encourages water allocation holders to write directly to 
government expressing concerns. 

Contact details for the Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply (DEWS) are as fol-
lows: 

Hon Mark Baily 
Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply  
GPO Box 2644 
BRISBANE  QLD  4001 

Regulated Electricity Prices are reviewed on an annual basis by the Queensland Competi-
tion Authority (QCA) under the Minister’s Direction.  Details of the review process can be 
found on the QCA’s website at http://www.qca.org.au/Electricity/Regional-consumers/
Reg-Electricity-Prices  
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Irrigation Area  Access Charge 

 $ / Ml (p.a) 

Usage Charge 

$ / Ml (p.a) 

Palm Tree Creek—Cattle Creek 

Palm Tree Creek—Pipeline 

 43.13 

65.43 

 4.10 

6.95 

Palmyra  52.66 33.45 

Riparian  38.53 2.95 

Septimus  60.98 54.25 

Silver McGregor—Creeks 

Silver McGregor—Pipeline 

 50.43 

53.73 

42.35 

42.35 

http://www.qca.org.au/Electricity/Regional-consumers/Reg-Electricity-Prices
http://www.qca.org.au/Electricity/Regional-consumers/Reg-Electricity-Prices


 

 

The current SunWater rural irrigation price path was extended by 

DEWS to conclude on 30 June 2019.  DEWS is currently in the pro-

cess of formulating the policy framework for review of the price path 

to be implemented after that date. 

Information regarding the current rural irrigation price path can be 

found on DEWS website at https://www.dews.qld.gov.au/water/

prices/irrigation . 

Please don’t hesitate to contact our offices for any information which 

might assist with a direct submission to the Minister. 

Director Election/Appointment Outcomes 

PVWater 

A casual vacancy on the Board occurred on retirement of Independent Director Clive Desbois.  A valid nomination was received from 

David Said, Chief Financial Officer for Mackay Sugar, and David was subsequently appointed to the Board.  David’s appointment was 

ratified at the AGM on June 27. 

A position on the Board became vacant on retirement by rotation of Member Director Stephen Russell.  One valid nomination was 

received, and Joseph Borg was duly declared elected, commencing duties following ratification of his election to the Board at the 

AGM on June 27. 

A position on the Board became vacant on retirement by rotation of Independent Director William (Bill) Cooper.  Bill advised the Board 

of his availability to continue in the role, and was re-appointed to the Board. Bill’s re-appointment was ratified at the AGM on June 27. 

PVMutual 

A position on the Board became vacant on retirement by rotation of Independent Director John Formosa.  John advised the Board of 

his availability to continue in the role, and was re-appointed to the Board. John’s re-appointment was ratified at the AGM on June 27. 

We would like to take this opportunity on behalf of all Members, of both co-operatives to once again thank Clive and Steve for their 

commitment to irrigation in the Pioneer Valley over the intervening years,  and to wish both all the best into the future.  Congratula-

tions and welcome to new Board members David Said and Joseph Borg, and a big thank you to returning Directors Bill Cooper and 

John Formosa. 

 

 

Long-serving Manager Retires 

John Palmer retired from the position of Manager of 

Pioneer Valley Water in December of 2016, after more 

than 19 years in the role.  John had commenced long 

service leave in September of the previous year.  We 

wish John all the very best in retirement, but note that 

he is currently a Director on the Board of the Special 

Purpose Company investigating the viability of Local 

Management Arrangements for irrigation in the Eton 

Water Supply Scheme.  John has been succeeded in the 

role of Manager of Pioneer Valley Water by Greg Dawes. 

 

 

 Pioneer Valley Water  Co-operative 

Limited NEWSLETTER 

Page 2 

https://www.dews.qld.gov.au/water/prices/irrigation
https://www.dews.qld.gov.au/water/prices/irrigation

